
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

April 16, 2019 

 

 

Agenda Item: 4.7   

Subject: Approval of Non-Renewal of Agreement between California Community 

Colleges, Foster & Kinship Care Education (FKCE) and Chabot-Las Positas 

Community College District, Las Positas College 

 

 

Background:  Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Las Positas College recommends 

not renewing the current agreement with the California Community Colleges, Foster & Kinship 

Care Education (FKCE) upon its conclusion of fiscal year 2018-2019 on June 30, 2019. 

 

Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Las Positas College has entered into yearly 

agreements with the California Community Colleges, Foster & Kinship Care Education (FKCE) 

and has determined that it is no longer financially viable to continue participation in such an 

agreement.  Unfortunately, the program experienced a cut of about 7%, or $600,000, statewide for 

fiscal year 2018-2019 and expects a $900,000 statewide cut for 2019-2020, and it is not fiscally 

prudent given the anticipated fiscal implications of the new Foster & Kinship Care Education 

(FKCE) allocation model for the Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Las Positas 

College. 

 

Recommended Action:  That the Board of Trustees approve the Non-Renewal of Agreement 

with California Community Colleges, Foster & Kinship Care Education (FKCE) and Chabot-Las 

Positas Community College District, Las Positas College upon its conclusion of fiscal year 2018-

2019 on June 30, 2019.  It is further recommended that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, 

Business Services, to initiate the notification process on behalf of the District. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Approved: Ronald P. Gerhard/Date 

         

         

  APPROVED   DISAPPROVED   TABLED 

 


